[image: image1.wmf]CONSEJO PERMANENTE

OEA/Ser.G

CP/SA.1424/04
17 June 2004
Original: Spanish
Record of the regular session held on May 26, 2004
CP/ACTA 1424/04
/
· Request from the Government of the People’s Republic of China to be granted the status of permanent observer to the Organization

The Council heard the presentation of the report given by Ambassador Juan Manuel Castulovich, Permanent Representative of Panama and Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs, on the request by the People’s Republic of China to be granted the status of permanent observer to the Organization (CP/CAJP-2192/04), and decided to take note of that report.

Immediately thereafter, the Council considered the draft resolution “Granting the People’s Republic of China the Status of Permanent Observer to the Organization,” presented by the delegations of Argentina, Bolivia, Brazil, Chile, Colombia, Mexico, Peru, Uruguay, and Venezuela, document CP/doc.3903/04 corr. 1. At that point, the delegations of Jamaica, Saint Lucia, Suriname, and Trinidad and Tobago stated that they wished to cosponsor the draft resolution. The delegation of Dominica, by diplomatic note, also reported that its government supported the draft resolution. 
The Permanent Council adopted resolution CP/RES. 867 (1424/04), “Granting the People’s Republic of China the Status of Permanent Observer to the Organization.”
· Oral report of the Chair of the Permanent Council on consultations with respect to the note of the Representative of the Taipei Economic and Cultural Office in the United States transmitting the request from its authorities that the status of permanent observer to the Organization be granted to the Republic of China (Taiwan)
The Chair of the Council, Ambassador Miguel Ruiz Cabañas, reported that he had held consultations with member state delegations on how to proceed with the note (CP/doc. 3887/04), and that, on May 24, 12 delegations had requested that the document be considered at an upcoming meeting of the Council (CP/INF. 5009/04).  The delegation of the Dominican Republic requested to sign the aforementioned note.

· Draft resolution “Protection of Asylum-Seekers, Refugees, Returnees, and Stateless Persons in the Americas”
The Council received the report of the Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CP/doc.3904/04) transmitting the draft resolution “Protection of Asylum-Seekers, Refugees, Returnees, and Stateless Persons in the Americas,” presented by the Permanent Missions of Ecuador and Uruguay. On this occasion, the Permanent Council decided to continue its consultations on the draft resolution, since no consensus had yet been reached for its approval.
· Statement by Ambassador Jorge Valero, Permanent Representative of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, on the topic "International Humanitarian Fund"
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Ambassador Jorge Valero, Permanent Representative of Venezuela, reported to the Permanent Council that his government had approved the formation of the International Humanitarian Fund, which will be funded with voluntary resources.
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�.	Statements and comments by delegations may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA -1424/04.
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